SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
TUESDAY, MAY 14, 2019 – 12:00 NOON

AT

PONCHATOULA CITY HALL

MINUTES REGULAR MEETING
President Daryl Ferrara called the Regular Meeting to order at 12:15 noon on Tuesday, May 14, 2019 at Ponchatoula City Hall Chamber, 125 W. Hickory St., Ponchatoula, LA. 
Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary, gave the invocation and Commissioner Brumfield followed with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioners Present:  Cheryl Brumfield, James Wes Daniels II, Daryl Ferrara, Wm. Joubert  and James Nelson, M.D.                                                                          

Commissioners Absent:   Ernie Drake III, 
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Administrative Secretary; Lee Barends,

Melissa T. Bordelon, Insa Becnel, Terry Jones, George Coxen, Brande Coxen, Brenda Harris, Johnny B. Harris, Norma Traylor, Kim Coates, Brigette Delatte Hyde, Paul Kluka, Don Ellzey; The Hammond Daily Star, and Amy Brennan; The Ponchatoula Times. 
President Ferrara welcomed everyone in attendance.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

It was moved by Commissioner Nelson and seconded by Commissioner Brumfield that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes of the April 9, 2019 meeting, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Brumfield, Ferrara, Joubert and Nelson Nays:  0 Absent: 2 Daniels II, and Drake III

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Nelson that the Commission approve the Regular meeting Agenda for May 14, 2019, as presented. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Brumfield, Ferrara, Joubert and Nelson Nays:  0 Absent: 2 Daniels II, and Drake III

TREASURER’S REPORT:

The Financial Reports for the month ending April 30, 2019 were presented by Commissioner/Treasurer Brumfield She reported that the Income Statement YTD ACTUAL total revenues were $ 118,854.79 and total expenses were $ 104,077.13 leaving a total net income of 
$14,777.66 .  The Balance Sheet report showed Total Assets $ 7,845,776.21 Total Liabilities $517,295.15& Capital 7,328,481.06 for period ending April 30, 2019. In concluding the financial reports Commissioner Brumfield noted that if anyone wish to review the breakdown of the financials please feel free to contact the Commission office.
It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Nelson, that the 

South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission approves the financial reports for the period ending April 30, 2019, as presented by Commissioner/Treasurer Brumfield. Motion passed. Yeas: 4 Brumfield, Ferrara, Joubert and Nelson, M.D. Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Daniels II and Drake III
OLD BUSINESS: 

1.  DOTD- Port Priority State Project: SPN-578-53-0012/H.003600 (323)

                  Bulkhead, Yard Hard Surfacing and Rail improvements, Phase III Update

Patrick Dufresne, Port Director, gave a brief update reporting that the Port’s contractor/engineer is moving forward with the close-out data relative to the required documents prior to completion of the current LA DOTD Port Priority Construction  Program Project.
2.   Prospective Tenant (s) Update- -Marketing Consultant Update

The port director reported that the Port’s marketing consultant, Gary LaGrange, was progressing well from his medical/health conditions, thanking everyone for their prayers during his recovery.  President Ferrara asked that the port director give a breakdown on Mr. LaGrange’s March-April, 2019 monthly consulting report.  Copies of the submitted marketing report were e-mailed and a copy was inserted in the Commissioners meeting packet for their review and discussion. The port director briefly reported that most of Mr. LaGrange pertinent marketing matters were done via phone and e-mails relative to Port Manchac railcar storage activities and discussions of two potential prospects for the terminal. He participated in several phone calls with the Port director, regarding the status and typical price range for this type of study per his professional experience for the Land Use RFP. Commissioner Joubert commented saying it was a nice view seeing all, 20 something, railcars at the Port.
3. Invoice Payment Approval 

Commissioner Cheryl Brumfield presented the May 14, 2019 invoices for the Commissioners’ review and Payment approval.
1.   Cashe Coudrain & Sandage - Inv. # 11449  Matter  4623-6 Amt. $760.00 - Inv. # 114493 Matter  4623-1 Amt. $660.00- Inv. # 114746 Matter 4623-1 Amt. $140.00- Inv. # 114747 Matter # 4623-6 Amt. $40.00                                                                                           

2. The Advocate (Legal Ad) RFP  Acct. # 10337  Inv # 331974 Amt. $580.52 

                                                     Acct. # 10337  Inv. # 331964Amt. $142.60

3.  LWCC (La Workers’ Compensation)  Inv. 5539969  Amt. $1,454.00

4. Gabriel Bldg. Supply   Acct. 2167   date 4/30/19   Amt. $2,337.07

5. Gary LaGrange and Associates, LLC, Inv. # 85 Amt. $1,500 (Consulting for March 10-April 12, 2019 and April 12- May 14, 2019)           






         

It was moved by Commissioner Joubert and seconded by Commissioner Nelson, that the Commission approve payment on the May 14, 2019 invoices as presented by Commissioner/Treasurer Brumfield. Motion passed. Yeas: 4  Brumfield, Ferrara, Joubert and Nelson, Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Daniels II and Drake III.
4. Insurance RFP Update

     a) Resolution

The port director informed the Commission that two proposals were submitted for insurance coverage, as advertised in the ports’ Official Journal of record, for FY 2019-2020.  The port director reviewed and discussed both proposals, as required, and based on his findings one proposal was disqualified due to lack of pertinent information on property coverage. He asked that the Commission accept the proposal submitted by Jackson – Vaughn, Inc., as a qualified bid for the Port’s insurance coverage for FY-June , 2019-2020 and adopt a resolution on its approval. Commissioner Joubert was asked to introduced a resolution for awarding the RFP for the FY  Insurance coverage for the period of June, 2019- 2020.
It was moved by Commissioner Nelson and seconded by Commissioner  Brumfield that the Commission authorize its director, Patrick Dufresne, to award Northlake Insurance Group, LTD. DBA  Jackson-Vaughan Insurance Agency, Inc. the qualified proposal, for the port’s insurance coverage for FY – June 2019-2020.  In  the amount of $56,510.61 as proposed. The comprehensive package includes: 1) Property/Inland Marine, 2) General Liability (including the additional 100 acres) 30 Non-Owned & Hired Auto, 4) Employee Dishonesty, 5) Workmen’s Compensation, and 6) Directors and Officers Liability. Motion passed. Yeas: 4  Brumfield, Ferrara, Joubert and Nelson, Nays: 0 Absent: 2 Daniels II and Drake III.
5)  Official Journal Request for proposals. Update
The port director reported that the Official Journal RFP is currently being advertised and that the deadline for the RFP Submittals will be 5:00 p.m. on June 3, 2019.  The submittals will be opened, reviewed and recorded, as required, and presented to the Commission at their June 14, 2019 meeting date for their review and approval. 
6) Land Use Study RFP Update
President Ferrara reported on the update relative to the RFP on the Land Use Study. He reported since the last port meeting that two proposals were submitted for the study request for seeking the highest and best land use for Port Manchac. The Committee formed/appointed to review submittals was that of  Commissioners Joubert, Nelson and himself. The first submittal came from All South Consulting Engineers –(ASCE), Metairie, LA and the seconded proposal was from HR&A Advisors, Inc., New York, NY (CSRS Mentis LLC). After exclusively reviewing, looking, discussing and conversing back and forth via phone call conferences concerning HR&A proposal, the Committee felt comfortable with the HR&A Advisors, Inc./CSRS  proposal as being the best fit for the scope of work involved and would give the Commission the best study and analyze in the use of the land. The main thing the committee felt very strongly about was public input and will let the public provide input. The company had agreed to give a schedule of a time line/frame of the study regarding the number of meeting’s to further discuss the land use. If approved/accepted at this meeting, upon the committee’s recommendation, we could hire the HR&A to do the study. If so, the time frame would start mid-June with a four months allowance for completion of the study. The port director brought up the cost of the study, and asked, during a committee conference call discussion with HR&A representative/partner Kate Coburn if they could reduce their $103,000 cost for the study as proposed. The reply was no way,  and that they were not willing to reduce the cost of study. Ferrara said things cost what they cost and the Committee thought the cost was justifiable for their resume’ and expertise for what was being asked regarding RFP description of land use study. Commissioner Joubert stated that the HR&A Company had a long history in doing these, land use type of studies and that was the big seller for his decision. Commissioner Brumfield stated/felt that the $75,000 proposal from the other company did not meet certain qualifications for the type of land use study. Commissioner Nelson commented that a main portion of HR&A research is going to be on the environmental impact on whatever activities that takes place at the particular 40 acres that contains the present Port site. The company’s plan is to present the Commission with more than one option, and possibly as many as three or four options from which to select. 
Commissioner Joubert questioned from the permitting stand point what would be the process for something that may or may not fit into the schedule or if there would be any difficulty in getting those permits?  In response, President Ferrara said the Committee felt very strongly with the company who will be requesting lots of public meetings for input in moving forward to identify the Ports best use of Land. The study process will be very extensive and he’s excited and feels comfortable with the community involvement for their input and to find out exactly what’s the best Port use.
Commissioner Daniels entered the meeting and apologized to the Commissioner for his tardiness.
Commissioner Brumfield asked/inquired about the plans for the weekly public meetings as to when and where the meeting would be held?  President Ferrara responded that there was a conflict with the use of Ponchatoula City Hall Chamber for the public meetings, due to a conflict with the City’s Court date. It was agreed to have the public meetings after 5:30 p.m. every week to accommodate everyone for public input.  Commissioner Nelson reported one other point about communications dates saying that the company did ask about who should be their primary contact and President Ferrara is going to accept that role, The consultant will prefer to look for individual input and they also prefer that any point of concern, questions and comments be routed through Daryl Ferrara, as the consultant. President Ferrara responded saying there is a point made to what the consultant was saying. They won’t comment to the director on any questions or concerns without going/routed through the Commission or President Ferrara. They are very prompt in what they do and a highly accepted company and fast with their response, said Ferrara. 
Prior to the acceptance of the RFP for the Land Use Study, Ms. Kim Coats with Save Manchac asked if she could present her public input before the Commission voted on the matter of acceptance or awarding the land use study. Ms. Coats, as documentation and for the record, presented a letter dated January 15, 2019, from the Office of the Governor, State of Louisiana, from Chip Kline, Executive
Assistance to the Governor for Coastal Activities. The Commissioners were aware of the letter from Mr. Kline that was submitted in regards to the coastal criteria relative to incorporating current and future storm surges, flood risk, and projected landscape changes into the study of land use prior to making a decision. Commissioners Joubert and Nelson assured Ms. Coats the company would be contacting/working with The Coastal Protection and Restoration Authority (CPRA) and other

familiar organizations as well.

 Per the Executive Committee review of the Land Use Study proposals submitted and based on their recommendation, President Ferrara asked for a motion for acceptance of the HR&A proposal. Commissioner Daniels II interrupted prior to the completion of the motion and asked that the Commission delay/hold off making any decision at this time. He felt that the cost/expense for the study was not included in the Commission budget and he could not vote for accepting the proposal without further discussing and reviewing the $103,000 cost for the study and the budget. Commissioners Nelson reiterated on previous discussions regarding communication/conversations concerning the review of the proposal when it was made available. President Ferrara, not wanting the Commission to be divided, agreed to delay the matter until further discussion and review.
It was moved by Commissioner Daniels II and seconded by Commissioner/President Ferrara that

the Commission delay the decision for the Land Use Study.  Motion passed. Call vote:  Yeah: 3 Brumfield, Ferrara, Daniels II  Nays: 2  Joubert and Nelson   Absent: 1 Drake III
Discussed was some confusion in regards to the Administrative Assistant, Helen Muller’s questions concerning how the previous policy and procedures were being handled pertaining to her office clerical duties/responsibilities. She asked who would be the Port contact responsible or authorized by the director, president or committee when proceeding with the handling/processing involving the port study data. Clarification was given, referring to her confusion, regarding delegation of authority through future conversations with Committees/Commissioners/Marketing Consultants, and future public meeting notices regarding the date, time, and location 
The port director informed the Commissioners that their annual Board of Ethics Financial Disclosure  forms should be submitted by May 15, 2019 to the Louisiana Board of Ethics by mail, fax or e-mail.
A motion for adjournment was made by Commissioner Brumfield seconded by Commissioner Joubert. Motion passed. Yeas:  5 Brumfield, Daniels II, Ferrara, Joubert and Nelson, Nays: 0 

Absent: 1   Commissioner Ernie Drake III

The meeting was adjourned at 12:50 p.m.
__________________________


       __________________________

Ernie Drake III, Secretary STPPC                                Daryl Ferrara, President STPPC                                               
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